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THE SCORE BOARD 
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Sophies Corner 

Another year has passed and as I write the article 2025 is fast approaching. 
We’ve had some great competitions throughout the year, travelled to some 
amazing clubs, and met some lovely fellow shooters. It’s so nice to see the  
support everybody gives each-other on and off the line. The friendly banter  
between competitors in particular my Dad and Rob. They certainly have some 
fun while shooting. 

  

December has been a bit of a quiet one. At the start of the month we had the 
SARPA junior pistol shoot at Penfield and Wingfield. Penfield started early in the 
morning  around 9am with .22. It was a lovely start to the day with perfect  
temperatures and some good shooting. Later we all headed down to Wingfield 
to do our air shoot, it was a perfect opportunity for all of us to get to practice on 
the electronic targets before Sydney next year. I’m looking forward to Nationals 
next year, should be a very exciting time for all competitors. 

  

It’s been a lovely year for shooting with a lot of new members coming to join 
and it’s fantastic to see more members coming to competitions. I hope you all 
have a lovely New Year and can’t wait to see everybody next year!  

  

Stay Safe! 

Love Sophie 
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From the presidents desk—A look back at this year 

Wow! What a busy year it has been this year. 
We continued the club tidy up well into January with the carpet being done in April. To that point we were moving 
things around but we are now pretty much happy with the positioning of everything. The gravel carpark was 
topped up in  June and will need to finish this in 2025 which will be tricky with so many Opens on offer early in the 
year. Speaking of opens…. 
 
We started the year with a one day Open in January that was well attended. 
This year saw a good range of Opens for shooters including 4 Opens held by us and State Titles in Black Powder 
with Rapid, 50m and Air the next day. 
Other clubs have also done well this year. Sturt held a one day Open in September which was well attended by 
our members. Maitland held the State Titles and Penfield held an Open from many years away from Opens. 
Mt Gambier was again another Open that our members flocked to and I can see why– a lovely drive and much to 
see around town. The Mt Gambier members are quite welcoming and it’s a nice place to shoot. 
 
A few members were lucky enough to go to Brisbane for the Nationals and enjoyed their shooting time away. Our 
associate and now Elite member also did us proud at the Sydney Cup in June. 
Most of our Juniors are in the State team with Sophie and Jackson going to Tri– states and Junor Camps . They 
continue to clean up at Opens around the state. We need to encourage the Juniors as much as possible as these 
kids will one day be adult shooters and the next generation of leaders. 
 
Club championships have always been a challenge to get members to enter even with the generally more  
popular matches. This  has always been a challenge for committees since I’ve been on board. At one stage this 
was something members paid to enter and I think we had more members attending then!  
The AGM, however, was well attended and we had a really good number of people.. It was great to see new 
members  on the day and stay for trophies and the BBQ. 
 
Bunnings Sausage Sizzles were done frequently during the year with Sharlene and Mike being the key  
organizers and getting plenty of help. Lets not forget that cracker on Anzac day!  
 
Tony C. Has taken on Club coach and put himself out there in September when he took a good sized group for 4 
weeks. He is now looking for a new group for February. Tony has gone a step further and taken the position of 
Junior Development Officer for SARPA, Good luck. 
 
We have a great committee this year and there has been plenty of tiding up not just at work bees. I know the 
guys have been tackling the weeks on more than one front and the place is looking good. 
Craig I. has been working with Jammie to get the last panels up in the Air Range. We are now looking at an Air 
conditioner to get the Range completed. Jammie has been working with Brodie and Robert to keep up the 
maintenance around the place– great work! 
 
Unfortunately there were a couple of sad losses during the year losing Ross Howell and Brian Dunn. Both were 
valued members of the club and will be missed. 
 
We have a busy start to the year ahead with an Opens in January, February and May. If you shoot the matches 
involved think about having a go since its in your own backyard and not much different than shooting the match at 
the club. The club will support you all the way. 
 
See you at the Range! 
Karon 
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Coaching Clinic 

We were lucky to host Victorian 
Coach Annette Woodward on the 
8th of December.  
Annette kindly flew in early Sunday 
morning and departed on the 6pm 
return flight. 
Annette's flight was delayed by the 
airline so David Chapman warmed 
up the participants before she  
arrived. 
Annette started with a white board 
session of how the shot breaks, 
trigger press, breathing, follow 
through, focusing on even trigger 
pressure ( harder than it sounds).  
Shooting different drills on the Air 
Pistols took up most of the morn-
ing .with Annette and David offering 
suggestions. A quick tea break 
then some more in depth 
conversations about Shooting  
diary's and training sessions before 
the break for Subway lunch. 
After lunch we went to Range 1 
and played a game called Fox and 
the Hunter.  
The two foxes (Alison and Ben) 
shot first and the hunters had to 
catch the shooting 9s and 10s 

We had a fun time then we 
talked about the Rapid and  
duelling section of Sport and 
Standard doing some drills 
that Annette gave us. 
There was some interesting 
talk on breathing and its im-
portance during the shot pro-
cess. 
All in all a really worthwhile 
day in which we sucked in all 
the tips and tricks Annette of-
fered.  
It would be great to do it again 
for those that missed out. 
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 Christmas shoot  

This years Christmas shoot was organized by Brodie, Jamie and Robert. In the Air Range we played 
the Fox and the Hunter and Robert was so well organized it was up on the big screen which made it 
more interactive. There were 4 groups of 4 shooting with 2 groups shooting at a time.  
Out on Range 2 they had targets set up with playing cards at 25m. You had to shoot the cards from  
reverse so you didn't know what you were shooting! 
Due to the heat we opted for a Subway lunch which Jamie organized and picked up. It was a good  
decision as it was a very hot day. 
All in all a good time was had by those dedicated enough to brave the heat for a few hours. 
Well done to the organizers! 

Winner of the poker 
game, Mike, looks 
dumfounded at his 
win while second 
place, Talia, looks on 
with amusement. 
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Working bee December 28th 

A pretty good turnout on the 28th of December saw quite a few jobs get done. John C., was again on targets  
while Tony wipper snipped , blower vacuumed and cleaned the clubhouse windows and veranda. Sharlene , 
Adam and Robert started taking down the electrics in the old Air Shed . Craig moved forward with the clad-
ding in the Air Range. Kristie cleaned and vacuumed the Air Range. Robert and Brodie started work on dis-
manaling the old Air range by taking down the target backers. We now have new digital clocks on all Rang-
es Great work guys. 
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Please follow the below advice at all times on the range and pack up if 
you are the last shooter on the range (flags, compressor, power ect.) 
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THE Fun SIDE 
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Noarlunga City Pistol Club account: 
805 050 
102212732 
 
Please use surname and member number  
as reference to your payment. 
Membership fees should not be split  
payments  


